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NOTES FADM 
KING STREET 

JEREMY GERARD 

Once in a while, not 
often, but once in a ve
ry long while, poetry 
manages to steal its 
way into our everyday 
patterns, exploding 
that symmetry of routine 
like a cherry bomb in an 
erector set. The woman 
in the back seat sighed 
above the drone of an 
August downpour, her 
throat not quite clear, 
as it groped its way 
into that soft afternoon, 
Leaning back she says, 
"I sure would like to 
grab me a piece of that 
great sunshine." By the 
time. sb.e. 1.e.ave.s, 1. am no 
longer the hack in Airway 
9 who brought her from 
the train station - that 
innocent yearning, in its 
transcendence above one 
dreary afternoon had at 
least temporarily taken 
me along with it. 
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In the preliminary search 
for something to write 
about in these first 
notes, staring through 
all the scratched out 
phrases, discarded topics, 
one thought kept worming 
its way into all that I 
am sensing about these 
first few weeks at Pur
chase. The thought being 
that if I am not alone in 
my mistrust of the state 
university, why are all 
these people here? i.e., 
whom do we trust? Having 
been exposed for perhaps 
two or three years to the 
dreams that were and are 
the publicity campaign 

this school would have 
few peers in its quest 
for new heights of in
tellectual and artistic 
expression, having had 
the hype pumped into us 
and finding ourselves 
feeding it to others. 
Where did all this trust 
come from? With so many 
battered veterans of 
colleges public and pri
vate, someone around 
here must wonder, as I 
do, what we're doing 
here. 

Maybe we have come, some 
of us, waiting only for 
the shit to hit the fan, 
only to smile and slink 
a~ay in the. shado~ of 
that mammoth vacuum 
cleaner about which the 
Purchase campus revolves. 

Perhaps some of us are 
that incredible brand of 
optimist, fantasizing 
that somehow, for some 
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reason, this place will 
be different; smiling 
despite forty and fifty 
people in a classroom, 
despit e the curious door 
between fine and liberal 
arts which goes only one 
way, despite the gro
tesque leer ofi those pre
cisely carved, slightly 
offcentered holes in the 

waged by SUNY and the ad
ministrative staff of the 
College at Purchase, hav
ing been told from the 
day of our arrival that 
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mortuaries housing win
dowless classrooms, de
spite those first knot
ted twinges in our stom
achs. 

And perhaps some of us 
are merely struggling 
for a piece of that 
great sunshine, the kin~ 
the lady spoke of. The 
sunshine that manages to 
sleaze its way through 
the smelliest of summer 
afternoons. For some-

where in this tangled 
jazz of cinderblocks, aE 
asphalt, beer cans, 3 
Musketeers wrappers, 
wooden sidewalks, Vice
roy statues, orange and 
chrome chairs, dangling 
lightbulbs, brown brick! 
(so many brown bricks) 
and all these searching 
minds and bodies, there 
must be some common bon 
of hope - be it simply 
in we who have come to
gether, or the institu
tion which shall inevi
tably arise. I just 
keep wondering what'it 
is we're all reaching 
for. 



EDITORIALS 
MCGOVERN 

BY TED FOX 

For the first time in 
many years, the people 
of the United States 
have a chance to change 
the American System. 
The change will not be 
radical or revolution
ary, but it will be a 
definite improvement 
over our present situ
ation. 

Voting for George ~ 

McGovern would bring 
about this change. 

Many people started 
mistrusting McGovern 
after he was forced to 
alter some of his posi
tions. More were turned 
off by the Eagleton 
mess. I finds it very 
hard to understand, 
though, how these is
sues could affect some
one enough to make him 
vote for Richard Nixon. 

First, we must under
stand that in order for 
McGovern to get elected 

LISTEN 

BY ANDREW HUGOS 
In this first issue 

of "The Load," let us 
define our personal con
ceptions of the news
paper as a part of the 
college community and of 
the inter-relationships 
between the newspaper 
and the individuals 
and organizations within 
the connnunity. 

Get it straight right 
now that we could care 
less about how many ty
pos there are on these 
pages and we ~renot in
terested in how many 
misspellings and gram
matical errors you can 
find. This paper was 
not created as a forum 
for English teachers, 
and whether we say "you 

BY ANDREW HUGOS 

The groundwork for 
student activities at 
Purchase in the near and 
distant future will be 
laid this semester. Sy 
Zachar, as head of the 
Office of Student Activ
ities, will be the cata
lyst for the work that 
must be done to develope 
a broad and fullfilling 
program that will encon
pass all student inter
ests in the realm of 

he must win the votes of 
the entire range of the 
Americanpeople - black, 
riqh, poor, Jewish, hard
hats, Catholics, leftists 
and all other sections 
of society. In order to 
do this he has been 
forced to temper his 
views to please as many 
people as possible. We 
in America have not yet 
reached the stage where 
we can achieve change 
without compromise, and 
aother four years of 
Nixon would put us far
ther than ever from this 
stage. 

Secondly, if McGovern 
isn't elected, we will 
be with Richard Nixon 
again. This alone 
should provide us with 
enough incentive to vote 
for just about anyone 
else. Nixon, in case 
you forgot, is the man 
who brought us the bomb
ing of Norht Vietnam, 
the mining of Haiphong 
Harbor, inflation, un
employment, the attempt 
to censor ·the Pentagon 
Papers, secret talks, 

are' ' or "you is," you 
know who we are talking 
to. I am sure that 
there will be a lot that 
you will read in this 
paper that will be irri
tating or "uncool." 
That's fine if you re
act that way, and we ap
preciate your taking the 
,time to read what we 
have written, but don't 
come up to staff members 
with the sole intention 
of putting their paper 
down. We want and need 
criticism, but what is 
specifically needed is 
your help. We want your 
energy. This paper is 
open to all individuals 
and organizations in 
every aspect of its pro
duction. Now, we are 
not talking about you 
coming onto our staff 

increased crime, and 
' the Watergate incident. 
Quite an impressive 
list, isn't it? 

Leftists must realize 
that America is not 
ready for a revolution, 
and that we must build 
the foundation now for 
future possiblilities. 
Come down from your ivory 
towers. Stop dreaming 
of what will be and 
start working for what 
can become now. We must 
show Richard Nixon that 
he was absolutely right 
when he said that any 
president who could not 
end the war in four 
years should not be gi
ven another chance. 

THINK 

BY WEBB SMEDLEY 
Purchase, as a new 

school departing from 
some of America's be
fouled traditions of ed
ucation and living, 
should base its policies 
on aesthetics as well as 
economics. As much as 
possible, our actions 
should follow careful 

to work out some little 
power trip - we are 
talking about the work 
that you are willing to 
do. That means meeting 
deadlines, doing things 
that you say you will 
do and cutting a class 
or two to get an issue 
out on time. The people 
who put out this issue 
busted their ~sses be
cause that is what the 
work entailed. 

We are well aware of 
the mood of this pom
pous editorial. If it 
"turns you off" - fine -
so will working on this 
paper. As we said, we 
are not talking about 
your ego - we are talk
ing about work. 

In three months, 
elections will be held 
to form a permanent edi-, 

!SY ZACHAR l 
student activities. 

Sy, is a graduate of 
S.U.N.Y. at Albany and 
holds a M.A. from ~.Y.U. 
in Student Personnel and 
Services in Guidance. 
He worked for three 
years at the Rutgers 
campus in Camden, N.J. 
before coming to Pur
chase. The prospect of 

working at Purchase was 
appealing to him because 
it offered the chance to 
create an entire pro
gram instead of merely 
revising an old one. In 
other words, to make 
student activities more 
than juat a few dances 
and a poker club. An 
office of student activ-

I 5E~556 

consideration of their 
consequences on the 
earth. 

We should not eat 
plastic food on plastic 
plates with plastic 
knives and forks and 
plastic cups, just be
cause it is "cheaper" 
than the initial outlay 
for plates, cutlery and 
whole foods, and the ex
pense of dish washing. 
It is not cheaper. 

We should not tear 
down the group of 
buildings remaining of 
the Chisholm Estate sim
ply because it's less 
trouble than renovating 
them. They may not fit 
in with the symetrical 
cluster of stark brown 
boxes going up, but they 
are unquestionably beau
tiful and certainly 
useful. 

We should consider 
the aesthetics of dark
ness before brightly 
lighting the entire cam
pus. 

Before doing things, 
let's think about what 
we really want done. 

' ' 
torial board. Our sug
gestion is that you be
come involved in "The 
Load" so that you will 
be in a position to de
cide intelligently who 
will function well as 
editors and so that you 
can replace obnoxious 
editors like myself if 
that is your inclination 
Come to staff meetings , 
and we will publish 
your work. 

"The Load" was devel-
oped as a vehicle for 
promoting communication 
between different or
ganizations, individu
als and factions on 
camuus. Hopefully. 
this kind of forum will 
help to pull together a 
real "Community," but 
that will only happen 
when commitments are 
made to this community. 

ities must deal with and 
develop · aspects of the 
individual that are not 
dealt with in the class
room. 

The cornerstone of 
Sy' s philosophy is - "If 
you want to do something, 
do it." The idea is tha 
that Sy's office is here 
to help students, not to 
organize things for them. 
The initiative for ac
tivities must come from 
the community. Hopeful-
ly students as a group 
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WOMEN 
BY NINA RUBIN 

Few of the many 
groups now attempting to 
organize at Purchase 
have as natural a con
stituency as women. 
While the 30 women pre
sent at the Womens' 
Group's first meeting in 
Campus Center South were 
a bit disappointed at 
the turnout, it seemed 
clear that the issues 
they raised will indeed 
broaden support in the 
future. 

The issue of health 
was brought up first. 
Women from Maritime 
pointed to the need for 
adequate health facili
ties especially as they 
relate to women . The 
nurse at the Maritime 
dorm can do little more 
than give aspirin and 
make referrals, while 
the doctor on call is a 
military man whose ex
perience with women pa
tients is severely 
limit.ed. Several women 
told of friends who 
were subjected to inter
nal examinations by the 
military physician whom 
they considered "unqual
ified," and whose diag
nosis of female prob
lems was shaky at best. 

Discussion soon cen
tered on the establish
ment of a temporary 
health service on cam
pus while the dorms are 
under construction. 
This would hopefully 
provide proper gyneco
logical care in addi
tion to dispensing 
birth control informa
tion and facilitating 
related refferals. A 
petition demanding such 
service will be circu
lated on campus. 

A group of women con
cerned with the need for 
child care on campus for 
faculty, staff and com
muting mothers, said 
they had made real head
way with the administra
tion on the possibility 
of creating an Early 
Childhood Center whose 
function would go far 
beyond just babysitting. 
This center would have 
a permanent staff and 
could conceivably in
volve students on a 
regular basis while 
granting academic credit 
The group plans to ass
ess the need for such a 
service in the next few 
weeks. At the moment 
they project service for 
about 20 children with 
fee scales to be deter
mined. There are four 
rooms in the new dorms 
that have been promised 
for their use when the 
Center becomes a re
ality. 

While ideological 
goals were not dealt 
with in full, many wo
men expressed interest 
in creating conscious
ness raising groups and 
study groups to focus on 
specific womens' issues. 
The consensus of the 
meeting was that in
creased socialization 
among women at Purchase 
is an important factor 
in overcoming isolation 
from each other. Be
cause we are spread out 
all over Westchester and 
New York and because 
many women have families 
to raise, our contacts 
are necessarily limited. 
In this spirit it was 
decided to "liberate" a 
room in the science 
building for informal 
meetings. In short, a 
room of one's own. 

For all you people 
who missed your last 
chance to vote in favor 
of a bond issue, another 
chance awaits you at the 
polls this November 7 -
Proposition I, the Envi
ronmental Bond Issue. 
This act would provide 
$1.15 billion "for the 
preservation, enhance
ment, restoration, and 
improvement of the qual
ity of the state's envi
ronment. 

Specifically, the 
monies will go into four 
problem areas. $650 
million will go directly 
to municipalities for 
the construction of mod
ern sewage treatment fa
cilities. $150 million 
will go to fight air 
pollution • $175 milli
on will go to aid munic
ipalities meet the ca-

BOND 
BY BILL SLEZAK 

pital costs of initiat
ing the recycling of 
solid wastes and phasing 
out open dumps and land
fills as quickly as pos
sible. 

The remaining $175 
million will be used for 
land acquisition and 
preservation. Of this, 
$54 million will go to
ward acquiring key wil
derness tracts in the 
Adirondacks and Catskill 
Mountains. $27 million 
will go to acquire some 
of the state's dwindling 
wetlands and $68 million 
to acquire land for city 
parks. The remaining 
$21 million is to pre
serve and acquire na
tural areas and access 
rights for sports~en, 
hikers and campers. 

Although there may be 
disagreement about the 
relative amounts appro
priated for each cate
gory and where they will 
go, it must be agreed 
that on a state-wide ba
sis, all four areas are 

extremely important and 
demand immediate action. 
There might also be dis
agreement about the 
manner of funding and 
who should have to pay 
for it, which munici
palities will get it and 
the validity of bond is
sues in general. While 
all these criticisms are 
valid, the fact remains 
that the bond issue will 
generate immediate money 
for projects that should 
be undertaken as soon as 
possible. 

The bond money will 
spread further by 
matching funds from the 
Federal Government and 
the recipient communi
ties. It must also be 
emphasized that the 
money raised by the bond 
issue is to be used, by 
law, exclusively for 

I·SSUE 
capital construction 
costs and land acquisi
tions, not for admini
strative and salary 
costs. The program is 

. to be administered 
through existing state 
agencies and funded 
through the state bud
get. 

In the hopes of pub
licizing this issue and 
providing an overture of 
discussion, some interes
ted Purchase people have 
arranged to have spea
kers come and discuss 
this issue with us. Hen
ry P. Diamond, who has 
championed this cause 
and is the Commissioner 
of the N.Y. State Dept. 
of Environmental and Con
servation will be 
here to speak on Monday 
October 3, at 8 P.M. 
Purchase is to be the 
host school in the West
chester area for Mr. Di
amond's appearance. The 
non-student residents in 
the area are also asked 
to attend. 

STUDENT DIRECTS 
Marc Blatte, a senior 

at S.U.N .Y. , is arrang
ing and directing the 
music for the Pleasant
ville Music Theatre's 
fall production of the 
Rock Musical, "Touch," 
to be presented at the 
Emanuel Lutheran Church, 
Pleasantville, N.Y. on 
November 3rd and 4th. 

"Touch," written by 
Kenn Long, with music 
by Kenn Long and Jim 
Crozier, was origionally 
produced off Broadway in 
November, 1970 by Edith 
O'Hara in association 

with Robert C. Weinstein 
and the Plowright Play
ers. It is a timely mu
sical treat, rich in mu
sic and thought. Set in 
Pennsylvania, the story 
comments on the hopes 
and ideals of the youth 
and their commune as 
they are hit over the 
head by the harsh reali
ties of life. 

Marc Blatte has com
posed background music 
for films, produced and 
written music for pop 
groups, and composed a 
solo for Bb clarinet 

which was selected' to b 
performed at the New -
York State Composers 
Festival. He is pre
sently studying co~
ducting with Micheal 
Hammond of the 
gen County Symphony. 

Peter Moffatt, a 
freshman at· S.U.N,Y., 
has been ~he rehearsal 
accompanist and will be 
the pianist for the ac
tual performances. 

Tickets may be pur
chased from Marc or Pe
ter or by calling Al 
Gardner, 769-2621. 
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UP AGAINST THE WALL WITH NIXON 

Last month, on Sep
tember 26, President 
Nixon came to New York 
to kick off his 6-week 
surge for the presiden
cy. Anyone was welcome 
to the dinner he held if 
they had 1000 clams to 
lay down 'and were mem
bers of the Republican 
Party. 

At the start of the 
dinner, it was esti
mated that there were 
900 demonstrators out
side of the Americana 
holding an orderly 
demonstration protesting 
the Vietnam War and par
ticularly the bombing of 
North Vietnam. .. 

The protest started 
with large masses of pe
ople joining in picket 
lines and chanting anti
war slogans. The most 
dynamic aspect of this 
demonstration was the 
guerilla theatre in 
which volunteers, 
dressed in death shrouds 
were machine gunned and 
bombed by simulated U.S. 
forces. As the actors 
lay dying and bleeding 
on the sidewalk, the 
Peoples' Band played a 
somber rendition of the 
"Star Spangled Banner." 
The affect of the sim
ulated murders was to 
point out that such 
scenes occur daily in 

real life. 
After the geurilla 

Theatre ended, some 
people again formed 
pickett lines. Members 
of the clergy sold 
slices-of bread for 25¢ 
with the proceeds going 
for medical supplies for 
Southeast Asia. This 
was done as a contrast 
to Nixon's $1000-a-plate 
dinner. A prayer was of
fered beseeching God to 
grant an end to war and 
the suffering brought on 
by war. 

Participants in the 
demonstration then agreed 
to either go home or go 
down to 53rd and Madison 
for a rally outside of 
President Nixon's cam
paign headquarters. When 
I arrived with Liz Mara, 
we found the office sur
rounded by N.Y. C. Police 
and the large front win
dow shattered in at least 
five places. The police 
had one man pressed up 
against the wall while 
they interrogated him. 
Liz went to his side to 
give moral support to 
this frightened young 
man. I was ordered to 
leave, but I politely 
tried to explain that I 
wasn't leaving until Liz 
did . In a matter of sec
onds ,I found myself up 
against a wall, held a t 
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bay by two large members 
of the Tactical Police 
Force . They ordered me 
to produce satisfactory 
identification. Liz was 
then forced up against 
the wall next to me. They 
took a leaflet I had been 
given and accused me of 
using it to sheild my 
hand as I smashed windows. 
When Liz was asked where 
she lived, she replied 
Maritime Academy. The 
officer said that was im
possible and to cut out 
the bullshit. 

They were ready to 
haul us in as suspects, 
when they recieved an 
emergency call. They 
turned and headed for St. 
Patricks and Liz and I 
slipped away and fol
lowed. From the oppo-

site side of the street, 
we watched a mass arrest 
with people being hit 
with clubs and forced 
into squad cars. At 
this point, sickened by 
the whole scene, we 
headed home. 

It's ironic that 
while the.rich can pay 
a total of 5 million 
dollars for a dinner, 
children go to bed hun
gry. While they heard 
Mr. Nixon speak of new 
prosperity and harmony, 
the police were putting 
the squeeze on some very 
peaceful people. 

BY GREG BEARY 

OEDIPUS 
BY MARC POLLACK 

One day, not so long 
ago, little Timmy Bright
eye ran through the hall
ways of his little 
house crying. "Mommy," 
cried Timmy ,"Mommy, I 
feel bad in the head." 

"Oh Timmy," said 
Mommy, "Let me kiss it 
and make it better." 
She kissed his head (ev
ery inch). 

"But Mommy, Mommy, 
it still hurts," whim
pered Timmy. 

"Are you sure?" asked 
Mommy. 

"Uh huh," said Timmy. 
"O.K. Then take these 

drugs," Mommy responded. 
"Boy, oh boy," Timmy 

said gleefully, for he 
liked drugs. 

In fact he liked 
drugs so much that not 
one day went by that 
Timmy didn't take his 
vitamins. His Mommy 
would buy him cherry red 
vitamins. They were 
just the same color as 
his mommy's drugs. 

When Mommy would 
leave the happy home, 
Little Timmy would 
spill away his vitamins 
and run to the cellar, 
clutching the empty vi
tamin bottle in his dir
ty little hands. He 
would run to the big, 
big box where Mommy kept 
her druggie pills and 
take off his shoes, juinp 
into the box and play 
like in a sandbox, pour
ing little cherry red 
druggies through his ti
ny hands. After play
ing, he would fill his 
little bottle full of 
cherry reds and scamper 
all the way up to his 
bedroom. · 
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PURCHASE EATS 
BY TOM DEY 

Standing on line for 
dinner the other night, 
I overheard a conversa
tion about the autroci
ous food service. The 
discussion was based on 
the fact that potatoes 
and dyed grapes were all 
too common on our plas
tic utensils. As I sat 
down at the table with 
my loaded tray I became 
involved in another 
grumbling conversation. 
The question of what we 
were to do during the 
last two weeks of this 
semester seemed to dis
turb many students. Our 
meal plan only covers 
14 Of the 16 week semes
ter. Are we to starve, 
or are the authorities 
planning to cater from 
Frankie'~ Resturaunt? 

Another quibbling 
question arouse on the 
matter of division be-" 
tween dormitory students 
and off-campus students 
at the Purchase cafeter
ia. A plywood curtain 
has been erected pre
venting interaction be
tween us during meal 
times, which adds to an 
already alien feeling. 
These and many more 
questions were being 
voiced throughout the 
rumblings of the dinning 
room. Being the mild 
mannered reporter I am, 
I excused myself from 
the table and headed for 
Dee Molinari's(Director 
of Housing) office, to 
discuss the state of af
fairs. 

Talking with Dee Mo
linari cleared many of 
the rumors and snide 
comments from my mind. 
She explained the situa
tion to which Servoma
students who didn't eat 
the regular three meals 
a day were being ripped 
off. Therefore, student 
dents who miss an occas
ional meal should be re
imbursed. Alas we have 
two weeks void from the 
ticket to account for 
these missed meals. Un
fortunately, students 
who have twenty credit 
breakfasts will not be 
able to use them towards 
credit on lunch or 
dinner. 

On the matter of the 
plywood curtain, it 
seems that little can be 
done. The barrier is to 
prevent the· Maritime 
contingent from smugg
ling food to the off
campus contingent. We 
all know that this temp
tation would be great. 
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Photo by Doug Miller 
The only solution for addition for the cadets 
students who wish to and is inadequate for 
dine with friends on the meal preparation, thus 
otherside would be to the reason for plastic 
forfeit the prospect of utensils. 
unlimited seconds. The problems of or-

Because of these ganizing Purchase are 
gripes a special food affecting Servomation 
committee has been or- just as it is affecting 
ganized to consult with us. We are all running 
the Servomation dieti- around trying to get 
cians. The committee things together, for 
members include Lewis ourselves and each other 
Harrison, Harold Halber- That is what makes this 
stadt, Sara Effron, Da- year a real life experi-
mon Mitchell, Jeanette 
Zelhof, Dee Molinari 
and Bruce Cornwell, the 
manager of Servomation. 
Talking to these people, 
I have learned that Ser
vomation has been quite 
cooperative with the 
students' requests~ The 
food committee has al
ready accomplished the 
task of getting more 
vegie food and improv
ing the menu's nutri
tion and variety. I 
don't think potatoe sa
lad will be part of the 
Reuben sandwich much 
longer and the suggest
ion of broiled fish 
seems to be popular .. 
The food committee is 
investigating alterna
tive board plans for 
n.ext semester. They 
plan to take a popular
ity poll of the sudents 
concerning food selec
tion early next month. 

Most students don't 
realize the conditions 
that Servomation has had 
to put up with. Last 
spring, when the con
tract was signed, no one 
knew that there would be 
two separate campuses to 
deal with. Servomation 
now has .had. to double 
it's staff for the Mari
time students. The kit
chen is actually just an 

ence. 

IATIERNATIVESJ 

BY JOE BERGSTEIN 
The major sources of 

poison in our food are 
the chemicals used in 
growing foods. These 
chemicals, or pesticides, 
are unlike the pestic

ides of 30 years ago -
DDT and other new 
chlorinated hydrocarbons 
in use today, cannot be ~ 

washed off of foods. 
They remain on the out
side of fruits, charac
teristically the most 
enriched part of the 
fruit and also penetrate 
fruits, vegetables and 
grains. Many insecti
cides are nerve poisons 
and may damage cells in 
the spinal chord and in
crease susceptibility 
to polio and other ail
ments. 

The poisons from 
these insecticides may 
be passed from mother to 
offspring. Pesticide 
residues have been found 
in human milk samples 
tested by the Food and 
Drug Administration. 
There ip reason to be
lieve that babies are 
exposed to insecticides 
while still in the 
womb. In experimental 
animals the chlorinated 
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hydrocarbon insecticides 
passed freely across the 
barrier of the placenta 
which is supposed to 
shield the embryo from 
the harmful substances 
in the mother's body. 

The health of people 
will be in doubt as long 
as agricultural pro
duction is geared to 
profits instead of the 
requirements of the 
body. We are decieving 
ourselves if we think 
that the pesticide and 
food additives won't 
take their toll on the 
human organism. There 
is another road that can 
be taken that assures 
the preservation of life 
and the earth. 

At Purchase an alter
nate method for crop 
production has been con
sidered - the formation 
of an organic garden. 
The garden site is about 
100 yards from CCN, not 
far from the boiler 
plant. 

All turning will be 
done by hand. Shovels 
will be the most essen
tial tool, and since 
funds are limited, con
tributors are welcome. 
Fences will need to be 
constructed to keep rab
bits, deer,woodchuck and 
racoons out of the gar
den. The planting will 
be done mosaically, and 
herbs will be used to 
repel insects. No 
sprays will be utilized 
on the vegetables. 

The goals of the gar
den are: a pure crop in
put to the food service, 
formation of strong ties 
within the college com
munity, the learning of 
crop-cultivation tech
niques and the possible 
opening of a coop in 
Portchester for the sale 
of organically grown 
foods. 

As Alice said in her 
trip through wonderland, 
if you continue to take 
poison "it is almost 
certain to disagree with 
you sooner or later." 



$$ PROBLEMS 
BY ANDREW HUGOS 

When Governor Rocke
feller revealed his bud
get for the 1972-73 fis
cal year, he announced 
-.;vhat many people consid

:,_red severe slashes in 
the educational budget. 
All of the SUNY campus
es, including Purchase, 
were affected to a 
greater or lesser de
gree. 

Fortunately, the 
College at Purchase has 
come through these bud
get cuts almost unscath
ed, and, according to 
Mr. Strauss, Vice-presi
dent of Business Aff
airs, the campus has • 
been treated "very fair
ly " by the Centra'l Ad
ministration in Albany, 
the Bureau of the Budget 
and the State Legisla
ture. The Purchase 
Administra tion did not 
recieve all that it re
quested, but the College 
was one of the few SUNY 
campuses that recieved 
an increase in financial 
appropriations from the 
State Legislature. The 
reason for the increase 
is the extensive build
ing that is going on at 
Purchase. 

There has been a lot 
of speculation in re
cent weeks, concerning . 
the f a ilure of contrac
tors hired by the Univer 
sity to meet projected 
deadlines. Many people 
have speculated that the 
slow construction rate 
is due to budget cut
backs. This is not 
true - the cutbacks have 
no bearing on construc
tion deadlines. Before 
a building contract is 
signed, all the money 
necessary to fullfill 
the contract must be 
earmarked for that pur
pose. If the contractor 
fails to meet the dead·· 
line stipulated in the 
contract, he must pay 
a fine to the state. If 
the contractor experi
ences strikes or other 
difficulties, he may put 
in a claim alleging his 
inability to finish on 
time and ask for an ex
tension on the deadline. 
In the case of the Pur
cha$e. dormitories, the 
contr~ctor has filed 
claims that extend into 

March of next year. Not 
all of these claims will 
be accepted as legit
imate. 

The only manner in 
which campus construc
tion has been affected 
by budget cuts is in the 
starting of new con
struction on new build
ings. In the 71-72 fis
cal year no new build
ings were started due to 
lack of funds. Even 
though the college pro
cured $27 million in the· 
72-3 fiscal year for 
construction purposes, 
the original. expansion 
plan has been set back 
yet another year. The 
original plan called 
for 700 students in 
1970 and 1400 students 
by 1972. By 1980 there 
were to have been 6,000 
students on campus. 
There are now approxi
mately 650 students at 
Purchase. The slower 
rate of expansion is 
due to a lack of fac
ilities. The cultural 
Administration in Al
bany has recently asked 
the Purchase campus to 
replan its rate of 
growt~ since the 1980 
projection of 6,000 stu
~ents is almost impos
sible to attain without 
considerably lowering 
the quality of both 
students and professors. 

The total cost of the 
completed campus is es
timated at any-.;vhere be
tween 160 and 170 mil
lion dollars. The fi
nal figure will depend 
on the number of build
ings, such as an admin
istration building, 
which are built even 
though they have not 
yet been blueprinted. 
More dormitories may 
have to be built despite 
the great number of 
empty beds around SUNY 
campuses, since off
campus housing is very 
hard to find in this 
area. Also the admini
stration wishes to have 
a high percentage of 
resident students because 
of the necessity of 
many performing arts 
students staying on cam
pus late for rehearsals 
and late classes. 

INDIAN DANCE 
BY CHERYL KEMPLER 

In India, people have 
varied and beautiful 
ways of worshipping 
their gods. Religious 

observance takes the 
form of mime, dance, 
melody and chanted 
poems, praising the 
highest spiritual and 
physical love. All art 

forms combine to form 
the classical South In
dian Bharata Natyam, or 
devot·ional solo dances 
for women. Musical 
forms accompanying the 
dances have beautiful 
names like "Sabdami," 
"Varnum" and "Javali," 
but the most interesting 
and beautiful aspect of 
Bharata Natyam is that 
each time a dance is 
performed it is never 
the same. 

Friday, September 29, 
the Neuberger Museum at 
the Purchase campus was 
the scene of a recital 
of Bharata Natyam per
formed by Balasaraswari, 
one of India's leading 
dancers. A native of 
Madras, she and ber bro
thers, who accompany her, 
are renowned for their 
origional melodic and 
choreographed interpre
tations of the devotion
al dances. Rythmic pat
terns, called "ragasm," 
and the words of the 
poems are the only set 
part of the presentation 
which takes the forms of 
a religious ceremony. 

What the audience 
witnesses at the cere
monial dance presenta
tion is the literal 
creation of the dance. 
Two styles of dance are 
employed - the abhinava, 
a language of gestures, 
and pure, abstract dance 
which is called "nrtta." 
The dancer is free to 
repeat interpretation of 
stanzas with both styles 
and rest between or take 
part in the singing of 
the melodv. 

0 E Dl PUS corrt: . 

And they were so hap
py in that little house, 
Timmy, Mommy and the 
cherry reds. The three 
were so in love - Timmy 
was good then. 

Many years later, 
Timmy opened his eyes to 
the sound of the door
bell ringing. Timmy 
Brighteye opened the 
door. There stood the 
friendly policeman. 
"Where is your mommy?" 
asked Mr. Policeman. 

"My mommy is upstairs 
now," said Timmy. 

Then Mommy came down. 
"Timmy, go upstairs and 
play," 

"But I want to stay, 
Mommy." 

"No ,no, Timmy!" said 
Mommy angrily. 

"Oh, but Mommy ••• " 
"Go," said Mommy, and 

she pointed upstairs. 
Timmy couldn't under
stand --he hadn't been 
bad that day. Timmy 
went to his room, though 
and sobbed dn the corner. 
He waited and waited. 

After an invocation 
the dancer may begin 
with a Sabdam, a four 
stanza poem. This type 
of poem employs the dual 
styles of abhinava and 
nrtta. Anyone can read 
the wit of the dancer's 
gestures. The dance is 
continued with various 
other dances and musical 
forms, each employing 
the two types of Indian 
choreography. 

Mention should be 
made of the poems them
selves. Whether in 
praise of a god or in 
praise of love, each 
stanza is simple, lovely 
and subtle. One such 

' example is part of a 
Caranum, the last and 
longest stanza of a Fa
dum: 

She is a ruby ofthe 
Chittini Tribe ( a 
sect of the dancing 
class) 

She will never look 
at another, will de
light you with 

intelligent con
ve~sation, 

And will never 
swerve -from the path 
of truth. 

For those unfamiliar 
with Indian culture, the 
music and dancing is 
surprisingly easy to 
take. Indian dancers 
are graceful, the music 
is melodic and the a c
companists are inter
esting to watch. Bhara
ta Natyam is a beautiful 
and interesting expres
sjon of Indian culture. 

When he came down, he 
looked for Mommy . "Mom
my," he cried,"Mommy , 
Mommy." Mommy wa s gone, 
vitamins too. Timmy ran 
downstairs to the cellar. 
The poiceman was stand
ing where the pillbox 
used to be. "Where's my 
Mommy!" shrieked Timmy. 

The policeman sta red 
and thought, then s a id, 
"Timmy, your mommy is 
very bad, and so are her 
pills." Timmy burst out 
crying and little drug
gie tears ran down his 
cherry red cheeks. 

"But I love my cherry 
reds," pleaded Timmy . 

"They're bad too, Tim
my," Timmy sobbed and 
then looked up. 

"But then that means 
I'm bad too," and Timmy 
ran away. 

SY ZACHAR ccrtt. 

will work significantly 
in the governance of th 
the school as a whole. 
The student voice will 
be felt if each consti
tuency fullfills its 
role. 

C.o.-rl:. V'."'-Xt (.JC..C., e.-
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SY CONT. 

At the moment, a lot 
has been done in the 
area of student activi
ties and a lot more re
mains to be done. Sy 
would like to get the 
rathskell ( bar ) in 
operation immediately, 
and fix up the student 
centers so that they 
will become more than 
just buildings with 
a lot of classrooms in 
them. They should be 
a place where students 
will want to congregate 
at .all hours of the 
night and day. 

Already many activi
ties have been formed: 
a chess club, riewpaper, 
folk dancing club, film 
series,concert group, 

8 
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theatre group, radio 
stateion, outing group, 
coffee house and sever
al others. Sy is not 
predicting any longer 
when the student ac
tivities program will 
be satisfactorily devel
oped becasue of the tre
mendous hassles invol
ved in obtaining sup
plies. If you have 
an activity program 
that you would like to 
create, see Sy in his 
office on the second 
floor of CCS. If you 
don't find him at 
first, keep trying or 
leave a message - in 
the confusion of this 
semester, it is neces~ 
sary for him to do 
many things on differ
ent parts of the cam
pus. 
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NIXDNEXPDSE D 
Sister Elizabeth McAllister, of Catonsville 

9 fame, is now free pending appeal of a convic
tion on charges of conspiring to destroy draft 
records. If President Nixon is re-elected-
she feels that she will be in jail within six 
months. 

The Nixon Administration is one of the most 
corrupt, secretive and repressive in the his
tory of the Office of the President of the Un
ited States of America. It is preparing to 
deal a death blow to liberal, progressive and 
radtcal politics in the country. The people of 
the United States are being misled by the Ad
ministration's selective release of information 
concerning critical areas of world and inter
national politics. Sister McAllister presented 
substantial information to back up these be~ 
liefsin a talk she gave at Purchase on Wednesday. 

Last Friday members of the North Vietnam 
government sent for representatives of the Amer
ican peace movement to give them information 
on the pending peace treaty that has not been 
released by the Nixon Administration. South 
Vietnam President Thieu's refusal to agree with 
the treaty is based ~pon the allegation that he 
was excluded from ·peace discussions. This is a 
farce. The reality of the situation is that 
Kissinger refused to meet with representatives 
of the Provisional Revolutionary Government of 
South Vietnam; he would only negotiate with 
members of the North Vietnamese Government. 
The North Vietnamese officials acted as repre
sentatives for the PRG and Kissinger acted as 
a representative for President Thieu. After 
every meeting an ambassador was sent from Paris 

SISTER MCALLISTER 
DENOUNCES PEACE PLAN 

to Saigon to confer with Thieu so that, in fact, 
there was ongoing communication between all 
parties at all times. 

Contrary to what the Nixon Administration 
has led the public to believe, Kissinger agreed 
to sign the peace treaty three times. Twice 
prior to last Teusday, the final date for the 
signing, Kissinger cancelled out. saying that 

~ont. next page 



SISTER MCALLISTER CONT. 
he would- like to discuss certain issues fur- George McGovern is no saint. If you can ' t 
ther. vote for McGovern, the man, at least vote for 

What does the treaty entail? It stipulates Georoe McGovern the candl."date wh · · • • • e- • . . ose noml.patl.on 
that the U.S. Wl.thdraw all l.ts troops in sixty l.S a dl.rect result of years of work put in by 
days and that both sides release all prisoners the Catonsville 9, Student Mobe, the Southern 
o: war. The treaty says nothing about the Christian Leadership Conference, the people who 
Wl.thdrawl of the U.S. 7th Fleet from the Gulf were protesting the war ten years ago in Ber
of Tonkin, nothing about the removal of the U.S. kley, the political prisoners in the U.S. and 
Air Force base in Thailand, nothing about the the millions of people whorisked their repu-
permanent cessation of U.S. bombing, nothing tations to speak out against the war. Vote for 
about the release of the 200,000 South Viet- George McGovern if only to stop the maiming of 
namese imprisoned for opposing the Thieu re- human bodies in Vietnam. No person, black 
gime. . white or otherwise has the human right not to 

What does Thieu want? He wants the complet vote for McGovern because of their own desire 
withdawl of North Vietnamese forces, and he for a revolution.We must realize that the situ
will not accept a coalition government. Thieu ation of the Vietnamese people is more critical 
wants the equivalent of a surrender. than our own. They are dying by the thousands, 

The vague statements on the peace treaty their tountry is being saturated with bombs -
made by the Nixon Administration are the most we are not dying at that rate; we are not be
sickening election ploy in United States His- ing bombed. 
tory. Regardless of who is elected, Sister MeAl-

If Nixon is working behing the scenes in :ister urged everyone to resist the government 
areas of foriegn policy in order to deceive th l.n order to keep it honest. Communities must 
American public, what is he doing in domestic be organized to answer to the needs that the 
issues.? According to Sister McAllister con- government cannot answer. This means the or
centration camps can be set up in a matt~r of ganizing of free schools, food co-ops and a 
months to serve as detention centers for poli- spirit of communalism that would make it pes
tical prisoners. Directives have been sent 1 sible for people to create jobs that are both 
from the White House to the FBI ordering agents fullfilling and independent of corporations. 
to investigate Democratic Candidates. The in- McGovern can win. Michigan and Illinois 
formation obtained is intended for political are wrapped up; Texas is leaning Democratic 
use. In August, 1971, a study done on a mas- and California is up for grabs. He could win 
sive national communication network was com- the electoral vote without winning the popular 
pleted at the request of the Nixon Administra- vote, and in this event he may refuse the pres
tion. Specifically, the study gave detailed 1 idency. It is imperative, then, that we vote; 
plans on how to wire every hotne office and I it is imperative that we go to the people of 

' ' I h. . d boat in America so that it would be immediately~ t l.s country l.n ~r er to understand their fears 
accesible to the president by means of a one- and to ask them l.f maybe McGovern answers their 
way speaker system. In denying that such a fears and inspires their hopes to a greater 
system would ever be implemented, the White extent than Richard Nixon. 
House said that public opposition would be too McGovern's election will not change our 
great, but made no ment.ion of the fact that the country's politics. Politics are not changed 
Bill of Rights prohibits such invasions on from the top down, they are changed from the 
peoples' privacy. In Philadelphia McGovern bottom up. We must all change ourselves, for 
people sent out hundreds of .invitations to a ~nlightened politics will only follow enlight-
fund raising dinner. Every recipfent of cned lives. Please, vote for George McGovern. 
these invitations was contacted by a Nixon 
Campaign worker and reminded of the affect that 
such involvment in the McGovern Campaign could 
have on one's career etc. 1984 is NOW. 

Too many people have been wavering in their 
support for McGovern because they contend that 

he is just another politician. This is 
entirely true, but Sister McAllister expressed 
a certain rage at these people, for what right 
does anyone have to relax in their purity while 
Vietnamese are dying? What right do we have to 
complain about hardhats and the silent majori
ty when we do not have the guts to force Nixon 
out of office. 

Tuesday, Election Day, is not a holiday at 
SUNY, Purchase. Both President Kaplan and 
Dr. Wadsworth, Vice-president of the College 
of Letters and Science, would not make them
selves available to comment on this fact.The 
decision was probably made in order to pre
vent professors from losing continuity in 
their classes. 

In view of the historical importance of 
this election,the need for many people to 
return to their homes to vote and transport
ation problems, we urge you to cut Teusday 
classes if they will prevent you from gett
ing to the polls . 

.- .-. .... u-ro"'..-M '- 1nn"'r 1.nnu-c:nn . lnhn H~l-



VOTING 
RECORD - - I 

This study was. compiled as a service to the 
students of SUNY by SASU - the Student Associa
tion of the State University. 

Below you will find your Congressman's voting 
record on ten contreversial issues during the 
Congressional session which just ended. Records 
such as this have also been compiled for the 
New York State Assembly and Senate and are 
available at the Stud~nt Activities Office. 
There is also information on the opponents of 
incumbent candidates. Please familiarize your
self with this material. 
Dist/Congressman/Party 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10. 

1. Pike (D) N Y N Y Y Y Y N N Y 
2. Grover (R) N Y N N N Y N ? N Y 
3. Wolff (D) Y Y Y Y Y Y Y N Y Y 
4. Wydler (R) N Y N N N Y Y Y N Y 
5. Lent (R) N N N N ? Y Y Y N Y 
6. Halpern (R) Y Y F Y ? Y Y Y Y Y 
7. Addabo (D) Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y ? 
8. Rosenthal ( D) Y Y Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
9. Delaney (D) N N N N N Y N N Y Y 
10. Cellar (D) Y Y ? Y Y N Y Y Y Y 
11. Brasco (D) Y Y Y N Y Y Y Y Y N 
12. Chisholm (D) Y N Y ? ? N Y N ? ? 
13. Podell (D) Y Y Y Y Y Y Y N Y Y 
14. Rooney (D) N N N N N - N Y Y N 
15. Carey (D) Y ? Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y 
16. Murphy (D) N N N N N Y N Y Y ? 
17. Koch (D) Y F Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
18. Rangel (D) Y Y Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
19. Abzug (D) Y Y Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
20. Ryan (D) Y Y Y Y Y - Y N Y Y 
21. Badillo (D) Y Y Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
22. Scheuer (D) Y Y Y ? Y N Y N Y N 
23. Bingham (D) Y Y Y Y Y N Y N Y Y 
M. Biaggi (D) Y Y Y N Y Y Y N Y N 
25. Peyser (R) N N N N N Y N N Y Y 
26. Reid (D) Y Y Y Y Y - Y Y Y Y 
NOTE: This list includes only the 26 districts 
closest to Purchase. If you live upstate, 
please come to the Student Activities Office 
and find your Congressman's voting record on 
the complete list. 
KEY TO SYMBOLS 

Y - Voted Yes 
F - Announced in favor 
N - Voted No 

- - Paired against bill 
? - Not voting 
* - Abstained on bill 

1. Viet Nam Funds Cut-off (1971) Amendment to 
cut off funds for military activities in and 
over Indochina after December 31, 1971. De
feated 158-255. A "No" vote supported Presi
dent Nixon. 

2. Draft Extension Amendment extending the 
draft for one year instead of two. Defeated 
198-200. A "No" vote supported President Nixon's 
position. 

3. Defense Budget Reduction Amendment to limit 
net defense expenditures to 95% of funds bud
geted for previous year (a $3.8 billion cut). 
Defeated 74-308. A "No" vote supported Presi
dent Nixon's position. 

4. ABM Amendment to reduce funding of Safe
guard ABM system by $350 million from a total 
of $486 mill i on recommended. Defeated 116-258 . 
A "No" vote supported President Nixon ' s posi
tion . 

5. B-1 Bomber Amendment to delete the entire 
$445 million recommended for research and de
velopment of the B-1 Bomber. Defeated 94-279. 
A "No" vote was one supporting President Nix
on's position. 

6. Ban on Busing Bill placing strict limiations 
on the use of busing as a tool to end segrega
tion in the public schools. Passed 283-102. 
A "Yes "vote supported President Nixon's pos
ition. 

7. SST Amendment to stop funding for the de
velopment of the supersonic transport aircraft . 
Passed 217-204. A "No" vote supported President 
Nixon's position. 

8. Lockheed Loan Bill to authorize federal 
guarentee 0f bank loans for failing major busi
nesses (Lockheed Aircraft Corp.). Passed 192-
189. A "Yes" vote was a vote supporting 
President Nixon's position. 

9. Minimum Wage for Youth Amendment to Minimum 
Wage Bill to delete provision allowing employ
ment of youths (under 22) at sub-minimum wages. 
Defeated 170-227. A "No' vote supported 
President Nixon's position. 

10. Ceiling on Farm Subsidies Amendment re
ducing to $20,000, from $55;000, the amount any 
individual farmer could receive in annual crop 
subsidy payments. Defeated 189-193. A "No" 
vote supported President Nixon's position. 

MAP! 



THE NEXT FOUR YEARS 
EXCERPTS FROM A "NEW YORK TIMES" EDITORIAL-OCTOBER, 1972 

In less than six weeks, we, the American President Nixon has shown himself to exac-
people, will be choosing the President and erbate America's racial divisions for purely 
Vice President of the United States for the political purposes; he has countenanced and en-
next four years. But we will be doing .more couraged an ominous erosion of individual rightE 
than that; we will be determining whether and First Amendment freedoms, and has demon-
we want this country to continue along the strated his indifference to such dangers by 
course it has been taking during the past deliberately selecting Spiro T. Agnew as his 
four years, or whether we want to restore potential successor to the Presidiency. Pro-
to American political life its traditional tected by the White House curtain, he has 
values of democratic liberalism and social stood above the political battle as the odor of 
concern. corruption and of sleazy campaign practices 

We believe that Senator McGovern's app- rise above the Washington battlefield. 
roach to public questions, his humanitarian A McGovern administration, would reverse 
philosophy and humane scale of values, his the unmistakable drift in Washington away 
courage and his forthrightness can offer a from government of, by and for the people. It 
new kind of leadership in American people is undeniable that since his nomination Senator 
as a whole, a sense of participation to McGovern has been on the defensive, partly be-
their component parts and a sense of inter- cause of the Eagleton episode, partly because 
grity to their Government. In these respects, of ill-considered comments on specific points 
it seems to us, the Presidency of Richard M. that he has subseqaently modified or corrected, 
Nixon has largely failed. and partly because of the confused management 

Not only has Mr. Nixon failed to carry out of his own campaign. But on his record, and on 
his explicit pledge to end the Vietnam conflict, what he has consistantly stood for in his years 
on which he won the election by a hair's breadth of public office- a consistency in striking 
four years ago; he has pursued a policy that ap- contrast to that of his opponent. 
pears to move in one direction while actually What this election comes down to is a de-
moving in another. Constantly emphasizing the cisien on the direction in which the United 
winding down of the war and the withdrawal of States is going to move for the next four years . 
American troops, Mr. Nixon has nevertheless Are we going to continue to pursue a foreign 
enlarged the scope of hostilities, undertaken policy that, for all its success in certain 
the biggest bombing campaign in history and areas, is essentially based on military suprem-
committed American prestige to an increasingly acy, on a strident nationalism and on a cynical 
authoritarian regime in Saigon. power game that could alienate this country 
The Vietnam war is but one area where President from s·ubstantial segments of the international 
Nixon has failed either to carry out his pledge community? 
or to give the nation the moral and political Are we going to continue to pursue a domes-
leadership that would indeed unite us-as he pro- tic policy that, in its fundamentals, is con
mised to do four years ago. This Administration temptuous of civil liberties, oblivious of deep 
appec>.rs to be without basic philosophy, without social conflicts and racial and economic 
deeply held values, an Administration whose cleavages in the cities of America, and orien-
guiding principle is expediency and whose over- ted toward that very "military-industrial 
riding purpose is to remain in office. complex" against which President Eisenhower 

The pursuit of excellence has been subord- warned us so many years ago? 
inated to pusuit of the next election, as evi- On virtually every major issue from the war 
denced by some of Mr. Nixon's appointments in to taxes, from education to environment, from 
such ultra-sensitive areas of Government as the civil liberties to national defense, Mr . . 
Department of Justice and the Supreme Court. In McGovern - faltering though many of his state
many of its social, economic and fiscal policies ments have been - seems to us to be moving with 
in lax standards of probity and truthfulness in the right priorities, with faith in the common 
Government; in favoritism toward special inter- man, and within the democratic framework. 
ests; in its addiction to secrecy; in its dis- There can be no doubt that Mr. McGovern is 
regard of _civi+ liberties and constitutional now far behind in the presidential race. But 
rights, the Nixon Administration has been a if he succeeds in getting his basic philosophy 
failure. of democratic government across to the elector-
yet touch a chord in ,the American voter that 3.te, a philosophy that rejects the mereticious 
will respond to his own practical vision of an 3.ppeal of his opponents, Senator McGovern may 
American society that cares and an American ret create in America a government that is bon-
democracy that works. =st and a democracy that works. 


